
 
 
 
 
 
 
March 22, 2004 
Electronic Bulletin No. 480 
RE: CN Union Rail Strike Update 
 
 
CN and the Canadian Auto Workers (CAW) union have announced a ratification 
of the vote taken this week. The labor action that began February 20 is now 
considered settled, and the agreement reached between the parties has been 
made retroactive to January 1, 2004. CAW-represented shopcraft, clerical and 
intermodal employees are scheduled to return to work on the first daylight shift 
Saturday, March 20.  
 
Pacer Stacktrain customers shipping freight westbound from Toronto and 
Montreal remain subject to the normal CN reservation/IMX policies effective 
December 8, 2003. 
 
If you have any questions please contact your local Business Development 
Representative.  
 
To see this notification posted online, please visit www.pacerstack.com/news 
 
To be removed from the Stack Facts distribution list, please reply this email with "remove" 
in subject line. 
 
 
Brenda Donato 
Pacer Stacktrain 
2300 Clayton Rd. Suite 1200 
Concord, CA 94521 
925-887-1583 Direct 
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